
 
 
 
 
 

September 7, 2012 
 
Mr. Marc Bumgarner, Vice President  
  and General Manager 
Rosemount Nuclear Instruments, Inc. 
Division of Emerson Process Management 
8200 Market Blvd. 
Chanhassen, MN    55317-9685 
 
SUBJECT:  NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION APPROVAL OF ROSEMOUNT 

        NUCLEAR INSTRUMENTS, INC. REQUEST FOR WITHHOLDING INFORMATION 
        FROM PUBLIC DISCLOSURE 

 
Dear Mr. Bumgarner: 
 
By your affidavit dated August 26, 2012, you requested that Appendices A, B, D, and E, 
contained in the following document be withheld from public disclosure pursuant to Title 10 of 
the Code of Federal Regulations (10 CFR), Part 2, Section 2.390: 
 

Rosemount Nuclear Instruments, Inc. Reply to NRC Request for Clarification Docket 
99900271 

 
The affidavit stated that the submitted information should be considered exempt from mandatory 
public disclosure for the following reasons: 
 

The reply contains confidential business and financial information of Rosemount Nuclear 
Instruments, Inc. whose disclosure would be likely to cause substantial harm to the 
competitive position of Rosemount Nuclear Instruments, Inc. 

 
We have reviewed your application and the material in accordance with the requirements of 
10 CFR 2.390 and, on the basis of your statements, have determined that the submitted 
information sought to be withheld contains trade secrets or proprietary commercial information 
and should be withheld from public disclosure. 
 
If the basis for withholding this information from public inspection should change in the future 
such that the information could then be made available for public inspection, you should 
promptly notify the NRC.  You also should understand that the NRC may have cause to review 
this determination in the future, for example, if the scope of a Freedom of Information Act 
request includes your information.  In all review situations, if the NRC makes a determination 
adverse to the above, you will be notified of the date of public disclosure, in advance which will 
be a reasonable time thereafter.  
 



M. Bumgarner - 2 - 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, I may be reached at 301-415-1340. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
/RA/ 
 
Richard A. Rasmussen, Chief 
Electrical Vendor Branch 
Division of Construction Inspection  
  and Operational Programs 
Office of New Reactors 
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